PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 14th June 2017

Date:                                            Wednesday 14th June 2017 
Meeting Commenced:               5.00pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      HW   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      MN

                                                      DN

                                                      MJ

                                                      Dr RP

                                                      NP

                                                      BW sent his apologies, due to illness.

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. He asked GM to outline matters arising from the April meeting. GM said the principal matters were remaining issues regarding the CQC inspection, the progress of on-line registration and issues relating to the practice's patient list.

On-line registration:  Dr RP reported that matters were going very well indeed. The practice was meeting its current target for registration and actual use of on-line services by patients. It might be that 20% of the patient list would be actually using the service by the end of the year. Members welcomed the progress made.
CQC Inspection: Dr RP said that specific factual points had been put to the CQC, as mentioned in the minutes of the April meeting. The CQC were still considering those. So, the overall outcome of the CQC inspection, as reported on the practice's web page, was still shown as 'inadequate'. That though was simply the default position until matters were finally resolved.  (The CQC had already issued a revised report stating that the practice had achieved an overall rating of 'good'.) Dr RP expected that the long-running matter should be settled by the time of the next PPG meeting. Members welcomed that.

Closure / Capping of patient list:  At the April meeting, Dr RP had reported that the patient list had been closed during the time the CQC had rated the practice as 'inadequate'. That had run out, as of 1 June. However, Dr RP said he had requested that the patient list be capped at 2,500. (It is currently over 2,600.)  Dr RP said new babies born to existing patients and people entering the local nursing home, would be accepted. Relatives of existing patients moving into the area would need to make an application to the NHS. There was discussion about such a policy and whether the CQC would regard the selection made as fair. The pressure on the practice was very much recognised, however. The present patient list was very heavy indeed for a single practitioner. The practice was simply not in a position to accommodate patients seeking to transfer from other local surgeries.  

The problem was made worse by those using the surgery as temporary patients. As mentioned at the April meeting, no-one disputed the need for genuine visitors to the town to be able to readily access GP services. MJ asked how long was 'temporary'? Dr RP said the practice was only currently accepting short term temporary registrations (one month). Members saw that as reasonable. However, there was anecdotal evidence that the temporary patient facility was being abused. Several other local surgeries – part of a commercially run group – closed one day a week. That decanted their patients to other surgeries on their day of closure. A surgery such as Priory Road with a daily 'walk in' clinic was vulnerable as a consequence to an influx of extra patients. Members were concerned about regular patients consequently facing longer delays and about the GP being over-worked. It was suggested that it might be useful for a record to be kept of attendances by temporary patients. Members were supportive of the practice bringing the problem of temporary patients to the attention of the NHS.  GM and LV said again that they were prepared to write on behalf of the PPG to the NHS, if that would assist.

Other matters:  Dr RP said that presently the surgery did not have a nurse in attendance on Wednesday mornings. Cover was being arranged. A nurse prescriber was being sought. (A nurse prescriber is authorised to prescribe medication for basic conditions – coughs, colds, etc.) Members saw it as useful if a nurse prescriber could be appointed to take some of the load away from the GP. JM asked if a nurse with INR training would be sought? Dr RP said, looking ahead, the practice was seeking to increase its nurse capacity and INR provision was an element of that.

Dr RP said five local surgeries were short of doctors and were having to use locums on a regular basis to function. Particular problems with some surgeries had been reported in the local media. Members were concerned about the pressure on local GP services generally.

Dr RP said East Sussex 'Better Together' (referred to in the minutes of the April meeting) had yet to respond. 

Meeting ended: At approximately 6.35 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 20th September at 5.00pm.

